Dear Colleague, 

Leicestershire is required as a local authority area to complete an Early Years Census, which is a statutory duty placed on both the local authority and settings who provide Free Early Education Entitlement (FEEE).  The Census collects a great deal of data regarding settings themselves and also information about individual children taking up their free entitlement.  The information is used by central government to determine the levels of FEEE funding the local authorities receive. 

In order to meet the requirements of the Data Protection Act 1998, settings should issue Privacy Notices to parents. The purpose of this document is to highlight to parents how and why information on their child is recorded and used.  

Further information about privacy notices requirements, and guidance on the Data Protection Act 1998 generally, can be obtained from the Information Commissioner’s website: https://ico.org.uk/ 
As well as issuing the notice directly to parents, Early Years Settings may also include this notice in other communications with parents (e.g. the Early Years prospectus, any annual report issued, the individual child report, or any annual data checking sheet that might be in use), and/or display the text on an Early Years website or in a prominent location in the Setting.  These are not however requirements, nor are they a substitute for the arrangements indicated above. 

Attached to this letter is the suggested text for the Privacy Notice. You will need to insert your setting’s contact details where indicated. 

If you have any queries please contact the FEEE team on 0116 305 5788. 

Yours sincerely 

Susanne Wilson
Service Manager

Early Learning and Childcare Service 

Leicestershire County Council 

Early Years Privacy Notice – Data Protection Act 1998 
We, (Name of Setting), are the Data Controller for the purposes of the Data Protection Act. 

What information does the Early Years setting hold? 
This information includes your child’s contact details, attendance information and personal details such as ethnicity, special educational needs and any relevant medical information.  
Who has access to the information? 
By law we are required to pass some of your child’s information to the local authority, Leicestershire County Council (LCC) and the Department for Education (DfE).    

Can I see the information that the Early Years setting holds? 
If you want to see a copy of the information we hold and share about your child then please contact (Insert name of Setting Administrator).  
Where can I find out more about what the LCC and the DfE use the information for? 
If you require more information about how LCC and the DfE hold and use your child’s information, then please use the following websites: 

 Leicestershire County Council | Privacy Notices 
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/privacy-notice 

Note:  The above page may be updated throughout the year and parents are responsible for checking for any changes, particularly in terms of how the data is used and shared.  

 Department for Education | Schools | Administration and Finance | Information about children, education and schools | Privacy notices 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/data-protection-and-privacy-privacy-notices 
If you are unable to access the DfE website, please use the following information: 

Public Communications Unit 
Department for Education Sanctuary Buildings 
Great Smith Street 
London SW1P 3BT 

Website:
www.education.gov.uk  

Email

info@education.gsi.gov.uk   

Telephone:
 0870 000 2288 
Can I see the information that Leicestershire County Council holds? 
If you want to see a copy of the information the local authority hold and share about your child then please contact: 

Leicestershire County Council 

Early Learning and Childcare Service 

County Hall 

Glenfield 

Leicestershire 

LE3 8RF 
Telephone: 0116 305 5788 

Email: childcare@leics.gov.uk 
